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Committee Meeting Minutes – Tuesday, 17th April 2018

Attendance: Chris Smith (Joint Chair), Mark Challen (Joint Chair), Lena Grannell, Alex Lucas, Adam Farley, Neil McLeman, Malcolm Dunk, Marion Dewar
Apologies: John Stephens, Steph Mackay
	
	
	ACTION

	1
	Minutes of 13th March agreed
	

	2
	Matters arising from 13th March meeting - none
	

	3
	Finance report – Neil

· Neil presented the latest cash summary – the situation remains healthy, with no concerns raised

· Neil questioned a bill for £1,625.20 from Dulwich College in respect of rent.  It is believed that this also includes insurance. It appears that the rent increase due in 2017 has not been applied so possible we should be reserving for this.  Alex will check RPI over the relevant period.

· Sky Sport subscription.  The club is currently able to take advantage of a very low fee (£50 pm).  BT Sport offers a combined fee for TV, line rental and broadband of £160 pm but this doesn't improve on the Sky rate of £50. Sky are going to lose the right to televise some tennis e.g. ATP tournaments, so it was agreed to review again once that happens. It was generally felt that we should continue to offer coverage of sports matches which are of interest to members.


	NM/AL

	4
	Membership update – Lena.

· Subs are due, to date 18 members + 2 social members have paid. Members are to be reminded via Camber email, by team captains and other committee members that non-payment of subs will exclude members from many activities including the Wimbledon ballot, tournaments etc

· The committee agreed to payment by instalments for 2 members who currently have their property up for sale and don't know how long they will stay in the area.

· Student members do need to provide evidence of their status in order to qualify for the reduced student rate (Chris to request from Tommy)
· Members transitioning from Junior to Student – it was agreed that members would be charged the fee applicable to their status at the time of payment.  e.g. Fees are payable in April 2018, so a member who is an A level student in April 2018,moving to university in September 2018 will pay the junior rate for the 2018/2019 season.

· Peter Kiss is bringing a few junior students with him for 6 months.  It was agreed that they should pay £25 each for these 6 months.


	ALL

	5
	Chair – Chris/Mark

· Chris proposed use of an online forum/bulletin board for some committee business, so that decisions were not always waiting until the next meeting.  This was agreed, and Chris will work on building the site so that the Committee can trial it.
· Shed – since the AGM, the allotment members have softened their approach and are no longer threatening to remove Cambers shed.  We are, therefore, in a position to return to the proposal of 2016, which was based on the Estates permission in principle to remodel the area between the existing sheds so that new and larger sheds can be built for both Camber and the allotments.  With regard to the type of shed, it is proposed that the choice should be for an industrial-type unit which, whilst more expensive, will be long lasting, secure and eliminate storage issues that we currently have.  Chris, Mark and Fin will continue to liaise with the allotments to progress the project.
· Data Protection.  The club needs to review and amend current procedures, in order to comply with General Data Protection Regulation. Marion has agreed to report back to the Committee on actions that need to be taken.  Alex will send Marion a link from the LTA which gives some guidance.
· Coaching update.  Peter Kiss has started and will coach his first Club Play on Thursday 19th April starting at 7.15.  There was concern that Peter and Gianluca do not have a single point of contact on the Committee and it was agreed that this should be Alex. Chris, Mark and Alex will hold further discussions with Peter and Gianluca to agree their plans going forward.  There is no Head Coach to fill that position on the committee so Peter and Gianluca will be invited to join committee meetings if they wish, but they are not required to do so.  In addition, the coaches will be asked to submit to the committee a quarterly report on activity – the format is to be agreed by Chris, Mark and AL in conjunction with the coaches.

Peter wants to make use of the office which is currently full of stuff and needs clearing out.  Peter and Gianluca will be asked to throw out anything that they don't need.  Chris will arrange for the hobs to be disposed of.
· Website – attempts to contact Roger to discuss this further have proved unsuccessful so it was agreed that we must seek alternative assistance.  Mark advised that his son may be able to help.  Chris will include a request to members in the next Camber email.  Chris will call Roger to explain what we are doing.
· Rebecca approached Chris and offered her help with the running of the club as she has previous relevant experience.  The Committee welcome the offer and it was agreed that she should be asked to fulfil the role of Ladies captain, with the objective of strengthening the ladies section.  Chris will forward Rebecca's email to Lena, who will respond to her.
· Bar Licence – John will review the licence regarding capacity which is believed to be based on the old clubhouse.  It is hoped that the capacity can be increased to accommodate more at seated functions e.g. the annual dinner
· Director vacancy – Fin suggested at the AGM that he resign as a Director. His suggestion was that this position should be filled be a non-Committee member.  However, as Fin is no longer on the Committee, he has been asked to review his decision and has agreed to remain as a Director.
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	6
	Social Secretary – Adam

· Adam has requested to have an Events notice board placed on the wall, under the clock, so that it is easily seen by everyone using the club. The board would include sign-up sheets for social activities which Adam believes would encourage more participation.  Chris and Mark to ask Fernando about obtaining a board in the same colour and material as the current Club board.

· Adam to arrange a meeting with Steph to start creating a new programme.  One idea is to run a sweepstake on the World Cup.  Adam welcomes ideas from all club members
	CS/MC

AF/SM

	7
	Wimbledon ballot – Marion.  

· The club has been allocated 11 pairs of tickets for the championships.  Information regarding the tickets available and the cost will be emailed to those members who opted in, asking them to confirm whether or not they wish to be considered for tickets.  A draw will then take place before 25th May to allocate the tickets – Mark has offered to help Marion with this.  Members will be reminded that they will not be eligible to be entered into the draw if they have not paid their Camber subs.
	MD/MC

	8
	Maintenance/Property update – Malcolm

· Malcolm has been extremely busy and has had no time to progress any of the outstanding issues since the last meeting.  The Committee has asked Malcolm to make sure he asks for assistance as there are plenty of members willing to help.

· Malcolm expressed concern about the Fire Risk Assessment that he undertook as it exposes a number if problems that need to be dealt with urgently.  He will present this as a draft to the Committee for discussion and action.
	MD

	9
	Date of next meeting – not agreed
	

	
	
	



